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SWADDLING CLOTHES
And it came to pass, that while they were there, the days were fulfilled that she should bring forth; and she brought forth her firstborn Son, and wrapped Him in swaddling-clothes, and laid Him in the manger, because there was no place for them in the inn.                            Luke 2:6-7
If it had pleased the Lord He might have been born in a most splendid palace, and have been laid in a bed adorned with precious stones; but He would thus have been with such as were in no doctrine of truth, and there would have been no heavenly representation. He is also said to have been “wrapped in swaddling clothes,” because “swaddling clothes” signify first truths, which are truths of innocence, and which are also truths of the Divine love.
Apocalypse Explained 706.12
The truths of the sense of the letter of the Word are…receptacles and abodes of genuine truth; and are like enclosing and containing vessels…like garments which clothe, as swathings do an infant.
Doctrine of the Sacred Scripture 40
PASTOR’S NOTES

Mary and Joseph give us a wonderful example of how we can receive the Word.  As we can see from the passages above, the infant Jesus, wrapped in swaddling clothes, is a picture of the Word made flesh (John 1:14). When we think of how innocently Mary and Joseph helped to bring the Lord into the world, we too can work to receive Him in His Word with innocence.  They understood that what Gabriel was explaining to them was true. Even though what was happening must have felt very difficult, they still served the Lord unwaveringly.  This Christmas, may we receive the Word in the way Mary and Joseph received the Lord into this world—with the love, adoration, and care so evident in the image He gives us of the infant wrapped in swaddling clothes and lying in a manger.
                *       *       *
Holy Supper will be offered on January 5 in the morning, the first Sunday of the new year. “It has pleased the Lord to reveal the spiritual sense of the Word, in order that this [New] Church may enter into the use and benefit itself of the two sacraments, baptism and the holy supper. This follows when men see with the eyes of their spirit, that is, with the understanding, the holiness concealed in them and apply it to themselves by the means which the Lord has taught in His Word” (TCR 700).
Winter-study groups:  This winter we will study the Easter Story and the events leading up to it in the Gospel of Luke.  I hope everyone who wants to discuss this part of the Word with friends finds a group to join. Please don’t hesitate to ask if you haven’t yet found one. You can ask a pastor or Carla or another friend for help. 

Study Booklets and CDs for the Winter Study are available at church. You will also be able to download text and audio files at http://www.kemptonnewchurch.org/StudyGroups/index.php.  

Thank You to All the Tableaux Helpers – the director who pulled it together; the cast, choir, and musicians; and all the other people who made it possible. It is one of the most-loved worship services of the year.
               *       *       *
WORSHIP
Sunday, January 5                                               10:00 A.M.  Combined Service w/ Holy Supper  

Usher/Set-up: Mark Wyncoll

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery = Maraika & Hannah; 4 years-K = Becky & Cecily; 1st-6th grade girls = Karla & Aven; 1st-3rd grade boys = John; 4th-6th grade boys = Andy & Cade; 7th-8th grades = Thaddeus
Sunday, January 12, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Serv.                                 Setup: Becky & Jordan Cooper

10:00 A.M. Family Service                        Usher/Setup: George Cauffman
Sunday, January 19, 10:00 A.M Combined Service

Usher/Setup: John Cole   

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery = Tabitha & Lauren; 4 years-K = Katrina & Pearse; 1st-6th grade girls = Shanon S & Cecily; 1st-3rd grade boys = R.C.; 4th-6th grade boys = Andy & Chris J
Sunday, January 26, 10:00 A.M. Family Service.                  Usher/Setup: Wade Buick
CLASSESH
Sunday, January 5, and onward: Six-week Winter Study on the Easter Story and the events leading up to it in the Gospel of Luke. Begins this week for those groups ready to start on whatever day suits them. 
Tuesday, January 7, 9:30 A.M. Doctrinal Class with Lawson.  Library 
Tuesday, January 14, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love Class. Evanses’
Tuesday, January 21


9:30 A.M. Doctrinal Class with Lawson.  Library
10:00 A.M. Moms Morning Class.                   Maraika Buick’s
Friday, January 24, 6:30 P.M. Feast of Charity   7:45 P.M. Class: Swedenborg’s Call
MEETINGS
Tuesday, January 28, 7:30 P.M. Board Mtg. Library
EVENTS
Monday, January 6, KNCS classes resume – with whole-school ice skating. 😊 
Friday, January 17, KNCS 1st semester ends.
Monday, January 20, MLK, Jr. Day. No School. 

Tuesday, January 21, KNCS 2nd semester begins.
Friday, January 24, 11:00 A.M. Adoptive (and Actual!) 3rd and 4th grades Grandparents Day
Saturday, January 25, 8:30-11:00 A.M. Work Party at the church and school
Saturday, January 31, High School Dance. Details TBA.
From the
CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
Have you considered regular, recurring gifts to support Kempton New Church?  Our school and church expenses occur all year long, and a monthly gift can help your church stays financially fit and ready to serve. 

Thank you for all your support in 2019. Onward and upward in 2020! 
ANNOUNCEMENTS / NOTICES
Reminder: Gift Cards that Benefit KNCS are always available for purchase after church. Please feel free to contact me with any questions.                           – Loretta Alden, Gift Card Coordinator
2020 Calendar Still Available: Featuring [my] photographs of the Kempton area. $14 each. Available after church on December 22. I can also ship or drop them off. Please contact me if interested.                      – Renee Schorran
New Church Challenge: In the fall, the KNC office received an update and fundraising letter from this fine group, which now has a website (from which the following is taken): www.newchurchchallenge.org. 
· To provide services for people with special needs enabling them to live, learn, and socialize in the environment of a New Church community as far as possible, regardless of abilities.
· To help those with special needs participate in competitive employment or other forms of services that they may find the satisfaction that comes from being useful and productive members in a New Church community and the community at large.
· To provide support for New Church organizations, group, families, and individuals who are concerned about caring for those with special needs.
· To provide information and education to the membership of the New Church to raise awareness of the church to the needs of those with special needs, and to encourage the development of distinctive New Church materials suitable for use by parents, clergy, and others in providing religious and moral guidance in the instruction and development of those with disabilities.
 [Repeat] Seeking a Tutor: We are looking for a tutor who might have some experience with high-school level research, paper-writing, and language arts, who might also have professional background in these things. He or she would need to be available once or twice a week to help with homework. Please give us a call if you are willing to consider this or might know someone who can help.                             – Dandridge and Tamar Cole 
A Dental Opportunity: I am studying to become a dental hygienist and am offering services to volunteers at little to no cost. All ages are welcome! 
Every patient gets me one step closer to graduating!

An appointment includes: thorough cleaning, x-rays, dentist’s exam, and fluoride treatment. 
Available appointments: January 30 (1-4:00 P.M.); February 5, 12, 19, and 26 (8-11:00 A.M.); and February 6, 13, 20, and 27 (1-4:00 P.M.).    
Thank you – Alexandra Boyesen 
[Alexandra’s contact info is available at the church office – or we assume through Dag and Shayne Boyesen, her parents. 😊]
*       *       *
A BIT MORE




Long, Long Ago
Winds through the olive trees
Softly did blow,
Round little Bethlehem
Long, long ago.

Sheep on the hillside lay
Whiter than snow;
Shepherds were watching them,
Long, long ago.

Then from the happy sky,
Angels bent low,
Singing their songs of joy,

Long, long ago.

For in a manger bed,
Cradled we know,
Christ came to Bethlehem,
Long, long ago.

Jesus Walks on the Sea of Galilee (Mark 6:45-56)
In the middle of the sea
His disciples be.
He saw them rowing
but they were not going. 
Then on the sea He went a’walking

and He was about to pass

but then at last 

They started talking. 

They thought he was a ghost

But He was the Leader of the great host.
He told them to have good cheer

Because the Lord is here. 

                  – Lauren Stewart (KNCS 8th grade)
ANNIVERSARIES
Genuine conjugial love is not possible except between two consorts, that is, in the marriage of one man with one wife, and by no means with more than one at the same time; for the reason that conjugial love is mutual and reciprocal, and is the alternate life of the one in the other, so that they are as it were a one.  

               Arcana Caelestia 2739

Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Eugene and Andri Muth

on the 2nd – 55 years
Steve and Janis King

on the 20th – 47 years
*     *     *
A BIT MORE cont.

One Christmas was so much like another, in those years around the sea-town corner now and out of all sound except the distant speaking of the voices I sometimes hear a moment before sleep, that I can never remember whether it snowed for six days and six nights when I was twelve or whether it snowed for twelve days and twelve nights when I was six….
Years and years ago, when I was a boy, when there were wolves in Wales, and birds the color of red-flannel petticoats whisked past the harp-shaped hills, when we sang and wallowed all night and day in caves that smelt like Sunday afternoons in damp front farmhouse parlors…it snowed and it snowed. But here a small boy says: "It snowed last year, too. I made a snowman and my brother knocked it down and I knocked my brother down and then we had tea."

"But that was not the same snow," I say. "Our snow was not only shaken from white wash buckets down the sky, it came shawling out of the ground and swam and drifted out of the arms and hands and bodies of the trees; snow grew overnight on the roofs of the houses like a pure and grandfather moss, minutely -ivied the walls and settled on the postman, opening the gate, like a dumb, numb thunder-storm of white, torn Christmas cards."                              

                                      – Dylan Thomas 

                                                 (from “A Child’s Christmas in Wales”)
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